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September 12, 2022

Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

Steven R. Wilcox. Development Services Department Director 

Subject: Development Services Department Monthly Report 

Permit Activity and Budgeting 

While local construction industry professionals remain busy, some are anticipating 
less work coming for them in the fourth quarter of this year. Contracts for future 
private design and construction work is an indicator of the permit activity that 
Development Services will eventually see. For the first time in several years we 
have heard pessimism from some local design and construction professionals about 
future development activity in general. 

Compared to the recent past, and 2021 in particular, permit activity has been down 
significantly this entire year. The amount of reduced activity was unexpected and 
began in January 2022. The comparative reduction in permit activity and associated 
revenues has for the most part been consistent from January through August of this 
year. Building permit activity in Medina may be reduced by over 30 percent 
compared to 2021. Budgeting for the next year considers current permit activity as 
one factor. 

Medina development activity is different from most other local jurisdictions. 
Residents in Medina who are planning to engage in (re)development of their 
property seem to consider broader indicators than most other local jurisdiction 
residents do. Because of this I believe that Medina residential development activity 
is an early indicator of what other local jurisdictions will eventually see in their permit 
activity. Past experience with a downturn in Medina permitting starting in mid-2007 
is an example of how Medina has lead in predicting future residential development 
activity. Medina witnessed the start of a significant long-term reduction in permit 
activity in mid-2007 before other local jurisdictions eventually saw the same. 
Something similar may be happening now. 

Development Services permit activity in 2022 is not correcting towards positive and 
has remained down all year. Budgeting for 2023 will reflect the 2022 activity. 

Please see the permit activity reports provided. 
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